\\(//Sunshine Coast..
COUNCIL
NOTICE OF MOTION

SUBMITTED BY COUNCILLOR: Cr Rogerson
COUNCIL MEETING: Ordinary 14 November 2019

I hereby notify of my intention to move the following motion at the

Ordinary Meeting to take place on Thursday 14 November 2019.

That Council request the Chief Executive Officer to prepare a report to
Council that outlines the process required to grant local business
owners and staff permits allowing unlimited timed car parking in

To all Councillors and Directors

| hereby notify that Councillor G Rogerson intends to move the motion as
shown above at the Ordinary Meeting to be held on 14 November 2019.

7/11/2019

Chief Executive Officer Date

COUNCILLOR COMMENT

- Council’'s major carpark within the CBD section of Nambour is situated on the corner
of Howard Street and Sydney Street.

On the 14" February 1973 the then Maroochy Shire Council allowed Infrastructure
Development to be endorsed whereby Council accepted cash contributions of $300
per car parking space (ten in total) in lieu of the required carparking spaces which



couldn’t be constructed on the private development land, as conditioned by the
Development Approval.

Over many decades, | assume Council has entered into various ‘Carparking’
arrangements with the owners of the business sites.

For the last 10 years, 10 parking permits had been issued to these businesses which
allowed business owners and staff to have unlimited timed carparking within the
Sydney/Howard Street Council Carpark.

Whilst the permits allowed unlimited time parking, they didn’'t guarantee an ‘available
space.’

This year permits were issued and then rescinded, as Transport Management
Officers advised that the historical parking permits were not supported by a Council
Local Law.



